BALDWIN COUNTY
HAZARD MITIGATION PLANNING COMMITTEE - FULL BODY
MINUTES
January 18, 2024
BALDWIN COUNTY EMERGENCY OPERATIONS CENTER
UPSTAIRS TRAINING ROOM
ROBERTSDALE, ALABAMA
Hybrid Meeting with Physical and Telepresence Options

ATTENDANCE

Members present (Via WebEx): Karen Giordano (BCEMA), Danon Smith (BCEMA- Deputy Director / HMPC
Member-at-Large), Logan Eberly (City of Foley), Janie Joiner (BC Building Dept.), Nicole Woerner (City of
Orange Beach), Brian Underwood (BC Commission), Alex Godfrey, Kathryn Byrd (BC E-911),

Josh Newman (City of Daphne), Miriam Boone (City of Foley), Anna Odom (ADPH)

Members present: Danon Smith (BCEMA Deputy Director / HMPC Member-at-Large), Vernon Dandridge
(BCEMA Planning & Grants Mgr. — HMPC Secretary), Jesi Ward (City of Daphne), Bradley Cooper (ADPH),
Tom Tyler (BCEMA — Director), Michelle Pennigton (BCEMA), Natalie Roberts and Anthony Cinco (Belforest
VFD), Mark Acreman (BCC Assistant Co. Engineer), Jesi Ward (City of Daphne)

Brandan Franklin was not able to attend the meeting. Vernon Dandridge brought the meeting to order at
9:05am.

OPENING COMMENTS

Vernon Dandridge gave opening remarks and welcomed all present.

OLD BUSINESS

Vernon Dandridge opened the meeting with Approval of Minutes from the previous HMPC Full Body
Meeting dated October 20,2023.

Motion: Nicole Woerner
Second: Mark Acreman
Ayes: 18

No: 0



Hazard Mitigation Plan - Check-Up

Vernon reported that there is less than a year out for the process to begin on the upcoming 5 Year
Hazard Mitigation Plan. Discussion was held that revisions and updates for each city/jurisdiction must
start taking place beginning with the July 18, 2024 HMPC meeting. Vernon encouraged everyone to
begin thinking about these revisions and updates. Vernon also reported that the Flood Plain
Management Plan would need updating as well.

Updates and announcements were given from the following HMPC Full Body Members:

Mark Acreman (Baldwin County Highway Dept. - Assistant County Engineer) — Baldwin County Storm
Water Drain FEMA Grants Close-out.

Bradley Cooper (ADPH — Emergency Preparedness - Acting District Director) — Health Care Coalition
funding of projects through ADPH Emergency Preparedness.

Anna Odom (ADPH — Healthcare Coalition) — Update on upcoming MGT 418 Class taking place at the
CDHP Office in Mobile and seats still being available for this class.

As there were no further questions or comments from the HMPC Full Body, the meeting was adjourned
at 9:37am.

ADJOURNMENT

Motion: Vernon Dandridge
Second: Michelle Pennington
Ayes: 18

No: 0

Abstain: 0

Motion Passed

The next regular Full Body Meeting date will be April 18, 2024, at 9:00am in the Upstairs Training Room
of the BCEMA EOC.
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Brandan Franklin, Chairperson - Baldwin County HMPC Date



